
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council 
Name: Rocio Rivas 
Phone Number: (323) 605-8735 
Email: rocio.rivas@highlandparknc.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(13) Nay(2) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 10/04/2018 
Type of NC Board Action: For if Amended 

Impact Information
Date: 10/15/2018 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 03-1459-S3 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council (HHPNC) represents over 60,000 Los
Angeles Stakeholders who reside, own property, or conduct business in the neighborhood of
Highland Park. With acceptable and strong protections, HHPNC is in support of the Referendum for
Charter Amendment B and recommends that the Los Angeles City Council – through the Ad Hoc
Comprehensive Job Creation Plan Committee – move forward with the creation of a
publicly-controlled Bank of Los Angeles. Considering the supporting facts and standpoints of public
banks, safeguards must be established for strong oversight, accountability and transparency to
prevent any political influence from the city councilmembers and external parties or entities. The
City should acquire an outside third-party banking consultant to evaluate the drawbacks and benefits
of a public bank and implement, PRIOR to opening the public bank, protections to block third party
self-interests, such as developers and corporations, from subjugating the interests of the people and
their communities. Establishing a citizen oversight committee to monitor the operations, loans and
city investments of the public bank is vital to block the City government’s political influence in
decision-making process. Loan requirements, regulations and protocols need to be strong to
guarantee repayment and sustain the solvency of the “Bank of Los Angeles.” Also, HHPNC
recommends that BEFORE a possible “Bank of Los Angeles” moves forward, a detailed business
plan must be presented to Angelenos. In addition, Angelenos need to be assured that the Bank of
Los Angeles will have a sound infrastructure with banking-experienced senior management and
strong credit standards. 
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